
 

 

 

May 10, 2024  

 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole    The Honorable Rosa DeLauro  

Chairman       Ranking Member 

House Appropriations Committee    House Appropriations Committee   

H-307 The Capitol     1036 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, DC 20515    Washington, DC 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro, 

 

I am requesting funding for the Healthy Start Childcare and Learning Center in West Dayton in 

fiscal year 2025. The entity to receive funding for this project is Montgomery County, located at 

451 W. Third Street, Dayton, OH, 45422.  

 

Montgomery County, in partnership with their non-profit partner Homefull, will use this funding 

to construct a 6,000 sq. ft. childcare facility with another 5,000 sq. ft. outdoor play area at 807 S. 

Gettysburg Avenue in West Dayton.  This site is located in a Qualified Census Tract in the 

poorest zip code in Montgomery County. 

 

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 42 

U.S.C. 5305(a)(4).  

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my 

immediate family. 

 

 

      Sincerely,  

      

 
 
 

      Michael R. Turner (OH-10) 

      Member of Congress  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 


